Escalation #42 Regarding Integra Telecom – Level 3 Notification PROS.04.18.08.F.05290.P_and_I_Ovrw_V119
August 26, 2008

Kim Isaacs

Bonnie Johnson

Integra Telecom

Subject:  Integra Telecom Escalation of Level 3 Notification PROS.04.18.08.F.05290.P_and_I_Ovrw_V119

This letter is Qwest’s binding response to your August 11, 2008 escalation regarding Integra Telecom – Level 3 Notification PROS.04.18.08.F.05290.P_and_I_Ovrw_V119.   Qwest has reviewed the formal escalation and Qwest maintains our position to implement the C24/C29 Jeopardy process as identified in the Notification number listed above.  

Integra claims that Qwest is lengthening and unilaterally determining the revised service interval on C24 and C29 jeopardies and should, instead, follow the previously existing jeopardy notification guidelines. 

Qwest has not lengthened the service intervals for requests placed in C24 (CLEC/Customer Provided Conduit or Entrance Cable) and C29 (Pending Customer Status) jeopardy status beyond the intervals listed in your ICAs and/or Qwest’s Standard Interval Guide.  Both of these codes mean that the order has been delayed for facility issues, and that the end user needs to complete work.  When an order has been delayed for facility issues, intervals are based on the timeline for the end user to complete its specific requirements and for Qwest to then complete its work.  Qwest does everything it can to work in conjunction with the customer. 

Under both the previous and current versions of the Provisioning and Installation Overview business procedure in the subsection Circumstances Impacting Service Delivery, “Qwest has 30 days after notification that the conduit is in place to inspect it and place entrance facilities.”  This process is specific to situations where the customer has caused the order delay and Qwest cannot complete its work until the customer fulfills its requirements, such as placing conduit or entrance cable.  Previously, an order remained in “pending customer status” while Qwest waited for the customer to complete its work.  Qwest did not request, or receive, advance notice from the customer of the date the customer expected to complete its work.  

With this process change, Qwest identifies the number of days that Qwest requires for completing its work.  The process then requires the customer to provide a supplemental due date that reflects the time needed for both customer and Qwest to complete their work.  

Qwest does not plan on retracting this change in process.  Because the customer will now provide an accurate forecast of the date by which the customer will finish its work and pass inspection, this process provides both customer and Qwest with better information around the eventual installation date.  This process has been implemented for two months and Qwest believes that this change has provided a better customer experience due to improved communication around dates and expectations.  
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